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MINUTES OF NATIONAL APEX 40
ANNUAL MEETING

Held at Houghtons Winery, Swan
Valley, Perth W.A., on Saturday 5th
June, 1993.

Guildford President John Rowe called
the meeting to order at 2.10 pm and
welcomed all present before handing over
to National President Neil Hookey who
declared the meeting open. Kevin Deeves
was appointed Sergeant at Arms.

Numerous apologies and greetings were
read and received.

The minutes of the 1992 Rort were
taken as read as circulated and approved
on the motion of John Rowe and
seconded by lan Foss.

The President and Secretary’s reports
were taken as read and accepted on the
motion of Bill Newton and seconded by
John Rowe.

The audited Treasurer’s report, as
circulated, was received and accepted
with annual fees remaining as for 1992,
i.e. $1.00 per couple or single person to a
maximum of $50.00 per Club. It was also
approved to donate $1000.00 of surplus
funds to the Apex Foundation on a

I Attention! -:
I Branch Secretaries |

We are only able to send a
| few copies of “Roaring 40's”
| toeach Club, so please |
| ensure that you reproduce |
I extra copies for distribution |
| to your members . |

L_-----------J

motion moved by Neil Hookey and
seconded by Len Rankin.

Presentations were made by
KualaLumpur,Sunshine Coast and ' 1g
Clubs to host the 1995 Rort with Kuata
Lumpur gaining the verdict by a narrow
majority.

All executive positions were declared
vacant and nominations were received as
follows:

PRESIDENT Glenn ROSSITER,
Nominated by Alan Flaherty, seconded by
John Rowe. Carried by acclamation.

SECRETARY/TREASURER Andrew
JAMES, Nominated by Glenn Rossiter,
seconded by Kevin Deeves. Carried by
acclamation.

EXTENSION CHAIRMAN Kevin
HUXHAM, Nominated by Rob Noble,
seconded by Garth Whitchurch. Carried
by acclamation.

Sam Mclnnes presented a progress report
on arrangements for the 1994 Rort in
Melbourne for Melbourne/Gippsland.

Thanks were extended by Neil Hookey
to Alan Kinder and Alan Padgham for
their work on the Roaring 40’s.

Penultimate Award, best newsletter="

— Sunshine Coast

Attendance Award — Kuala Lumpur

The Whizzy Award — Bruce Garland

The Horn Award for the best skit

— Guildford W.A.

There was no other General Business.
The Fines session netted $44.45
Meeting Closed 2.40 pm.



National President’s Report

Gidday, Afterreturning home and to work,
it has taken a few weeks to realise what [ am
in for over the next 2 years. The immense
burden bestowed upon me is almost too
much to bear, as I sit here with port in hand
watching the flames dance around the logs
on the fire, “yes, we do have fires in QId”’

A big thanks to you West Aussies for a
magnificent Rort andfriendshipshown toall
Rorters on arrival and upon leaving.

Friday nights get-together was the usual
raucous event only to be eclipsed by the
mo~ “which on the night showed all mem-
bere/Apex 40 its respect by hiding in the
shadows.

Saturday’s bus trip to Kings Park for a
magnificent view of Perth city and obliga-
tory Rort photo session, then down to the
lake to say “HI” to the swans and other bird
life. Smoko at Sorrento in the wharf com-
plex and on to Houghton’s Winery for lunch
and the famous Annual Meeting. The pubat
Guildford dished up coffee and cake for
afternoon tea. The interlude at the Bowls
Club for dinner and dancing at night capped
the day off nicely

Sunday noon we were bussed to the cruise
boat for a trip down the Swan to Fremantle
for sightseeing tour and trip to the markets,
on board again we cruised up river whilst
enjoying a magnificent feast interspersed
with dancing on the decks, with the back-
dro~ ~fPerth’s lights. Thanks again Perth for

you._ospitality.

Upon being “conned” into the position of
N.P., I feel [ must have a motto for my term,
—“Friendship’s a Must”.  also challenge you
all to promote more Apex 40 Clubs in areas
that are untouched as yet. There look to be
many opportunities in Victoria, South Aus.,
Northern Territory, Western N.S.W.,
Northern QId., Southern and Northern
W.A. After all, why should we be the only
ones to enjoy Apex 407

Thank you Neil for your efforts in keeping
Apex 40 in great shape over the past two
years; also to Sam for doing all the paper and
monetary chores for this vast organisation’
Also where would we have been without
Alan Kinder and Alan Padgham to bring us
the news of events around the Clubs via the
“Roaring 40’s” newsletter.

This brings me to implore you in your Club
to send in news, newsletters and photos for
inclusion in future “Roaring 40’s” editions.
All photos will be returned to your Club if
requested.

Kevin Huxham has again consented to be
extension Chairman and Travel Organiser,
“must be a bugger for punishment!” Thanks
Kevin.

Don'’t forget Melbourne Rort (only 8
months away). This Rort will be something
special after 21 years. Great to see us coming
of age, especially in the heartland of Apex 40
and of Apex itself. ‘Till next time,

Yours in Apex 40
GLENN ROSSITER.

National Secretary/Treasurer’s Report

Being a newcomer to Apex 40 at national
level I expect it will take me a little while to
get used to it, but I am looking forward to
getting involved and having contact with all
clubs and many Members throughout the
country.

One of the first things [ have found from an
initial perusal of all the bookwork I have just
inherited from Sam Mclnnesis that 18 Clubs
have not yet paid their subscriptions. A

request for payment had been sent out dated
contd.....4



8th February 1993, so those as yet unpaid are
now well overdue.

I would ask all Clubs to please include me
on the mailing list for copies of your newslet-
ters and to let me know of any changes in
your executives.

A copy of the minutes of the A.G.M. held
during the Perth Rort is printed elsewhere in
this issue of “Roaring 40's”.

Regards to all,

ANDREW JAMES.

Membership/Extension Report

The years roll by whilst our organisation
continues to enjoy growth. To the best of
my knowledge, we now have 66 clubs in
the group with seven of these forming
since the last Rort in Grafton.

These are: Dandenong Valley, Foster
and Wendoree in Victoria; Mount Isa in
Queensland, and Dubbo, Kiama and Coffs
Harbour in N.S. W. There are approxi-

mately another 20 in various stages of
formation I believe, and hopefully these
will bear fruit in the not too distant
future.

Congratultions to the new club~ and
their members. We hope you all enj._-.1e
friendship and fellowship the group and
its members have to offer.

KeviN HuxHAM

The following are excerpts from Reports by the out-going National
Executive to the Annual General Meeting in Perth

“What does worry me is our source of
membership growth, the recent Apex
retirees are diminishing in numbers and
our future growth rate may not match
that of the last couple of years. One
argument | often hear when talking to
people about Apex 40 is the perception
that we lack a purpose, that to be just a
social club is not enough.

We know that for those of us here it is
enough, that the ties of fellowship that
bind us together go back so far they will
hold for a long time to come. We also
know that what surplus funds are gener-
ated do go back to an Apex project.
Perhaps all we need to do is to identify
ourselves more closely with a high-profile
charity and put a little more effort into
our fund-raising capability

[ believe we will place ourselves in a
stronger position for future growth if we
address these two problem areas as out-
lined in the previous paragraph in the

following manner:

1 — Appoint a State Co-ordinator to
assist in growth and extension in States
other than that of the National Exten-
sion Officer. (So we would have six State
Co-ordinators plus one National)

2 — Adopt a major charity as our fund-
raising objective. | would recommend the
Apex Foundation as being ideal.”

NEeiL Hookey

The disappointment to me is th, 't
that we have approximately sixteen cTubs
on our register who have not bothered to
reply to the numerous requests for infor-
mation as to their situation or if they are
still in existence. These clubs are not
financial and [ wonder if we should still
persist in remaining in contact if they do
not show some interest in us.

My thanks to all those clubs who do
keep up to date with changes and who



forward their newsletters which all have
their own individual characteristics and
make interesting reading.

Financially we are in an excellent posi-
tion, with a very healthy bank balance of

some seventeen hundred dollars. This is
without doubt due to the substantial do-
nation from Grafton and the increase in
Club affiliations. Imagine the balance if
all Clubs paid. ~

SAaM MCINNES

THE GREAT TREK INTO AFRICA

After the completion of a successful
Rort in Perth, a group of intrepid Apex
40 members took off on South Africa’s
national carrier to fly to Johannesburg for
the inaugral home hosted hospitality tour
of that country for Apex 40 members.

Everdorepread from the four states of
Australia, participants were treated to a
fabulous 28 days, which included 550
km on a Hercules with the South Afri-
can Defence Forces, then 6,300 km in a
tour coach.

Accomodation consisted of seventeen
nights of home hosting, eight nights in
hotels and one night camping as guests
of the South African Defence Forces.
Qur home hosts were members of our
sister organisation, Round Table 41
members of South Africa, and whar great
people they are!

To Messina in the Northern Transvaal
down to Hoedspruit by plane, joining
the coach for game viewing in Kruger
National Park for 2 days and 3 nights.

Around Swaziland to Richards Bay,
South pglurban, through the Transkei
to Umt&E, Stutterheim, Port Elizabeth,
George, Oudtshoorn, Cape Town to see
where the Indian and Atlantic Oceans

meet, then northwards through Beau-
fort West, Kimberley and return to Jo-
hannesburg.

The tour enjoyed superb international
friendship and fellowship, unbelievably
warm and sunny weather, multitudes of
friendly people with a new party every
night!

In the grip of a terrible drought, the
country was not at its best, however its
people, diverse scenery, animals and
natural, beauty made up for the arid
landscapes experienced once off the

Garden Route between the Cape and
Port Elizabeth.

Participants. will not forget the hospi-
tality of the South Africans, and South
Africa will not forget the tourists from
Oz as they sang and drank their way
around the host country.

In 1996, Apex 40 members will host a
reciprocal visit from South Africa, and
all look forward to that event. Undoubt-
edly, the tour was a wonderful success
— just ask any participant! Better still,
get them in as guest speakers! Thank
you one and all, 41’ers of South Africa

KeviIN HuxHAM

WAMPUM WISDOM

There were once three squaws. One sat oni a leopard skin. One sat on a doe skin. The
third sat on a hippopotamus skin. The squaw on the leopard skin had one son. The squaw
on the deer skin had one son. But the squaw on the hippopotamus skin had twin sons.
This all goes to prove that the squaw on the hippopotamus is equal to the sons of
the squaws on the other two hides. .

-



MELBOURNE RORT ’94

You should all be aware by now that the
date for the Rort had to be changed due
to circumstances beyond the control of

Melbourne-Gippsland Club.
The Rort will now be held during Easter,

1994, com-
mencing on
Friday Ist
April (Good
Friday).

The ‘circum-
stances’ arise
from the inva-
sion of Mel-
bourne on the
originally
planned week-
end by an in-
ternational
medical :
conference 2
on ‘hyper-
tension’. Af-
ter the hassles
of re-organis-
ing dates, ven-
ues; ete., Rort
committee
Chairman Alan
Kinder has

28

booked a seat at

the conference!

Anyhow —
Have a Rort!

We guarantee it will be a beauty. Major
functions will include the usual Wel-
come Social on Friday night, followed by

a Jazz Night on Saturday and a 21st
Birthday Masked Ball on the Sunday.

A Post-Rort Tour of South-Western and
Central Victoria has been planned for the

5 days

6

(4 nights) following the Rort. Ini-

tial responses in-
dicate that the
tour will be well
patronised. De-
tails of the itin-
erary and costs
have been for-
wardedto s
with other-in-
formation about

the Rort.
iy De-

. tailsof
7 all func-
tions,
costs, etc.
have previ-
ously been for-
warded  to

Clubs.

Please note:
REGISTRA-
TIONS ARE
REQUIRED
TO BE IN BY
NOT LATER
THAN 30th
NOVEMP™

The Moo

bers of Melbourne-Gippsland Apex 40
look forward to meeting you in Mel-
bourne next Easter.

RORTY COMPETITION

WIN A FREE NIGHT'S ACCOMMODATION AT MELBOURNE RORT
1994.

On the next page is a medieval riddle, originally written in verse in the Anglo-Saxon language.



“I saw four strange creatures
travelling together.

It left a darkened black trail.

It flew threw the air like a feather.

It dove* under the wave.

The weary warrior guides it on its

way.

Every word has its worth though “war-
rior” may be thought to be a little mislead-
ing.

*dove, rhymes with cove, archaic past-
tense of dive,

The answer is something that will be
seen at the rort!

Can you work it out? WRITE YOUR
ANSWER IN THE SPACE PROVIDED
ON RORT REGISTRATION FORM.

Competition will close on 30th Novem-
ber. First four correct entries opened will
win one night’s accommodation (twin or
double room) free at the Melbourne '94
Rort — Radisson hotel.

There will be a draw for further free
nights during the Rort.

7..%': . . . . .
s are a few more gems illustrating just how the lack of linguistic expertise can
be amusing in places where one might expect more accurate communications.

Bucharest: “The lift is being fixed for
the next day. During that time we regret
that you will be unbearable.”

Leipzig: “Do not enter the lift back-
wards and only when lit up.

Belgrade: “To move the cabin, push
button for wishing floor. If the cabin
should enter more persons, each one
should press a number of wishing floor.
Driving is then going alphabetically by
national order.”

Switzerland: “Our wines leave you
nothing to hope for.”

Poland: “Salad a firm’s own make; lim-
pid red beet soup with cheesy dumplings
in the form of a finger, roasted duck let
le . beefrashers beaten up in the coun-
t

ry~ptople’s fashion.”

Tokyo: “Special cocktails for the ladies
with nuts.”

Norway: “Ladies are requested not to
have children in the bar.”

Yugoslavia: “The flattening of under-
wear with pleasure is the job of the cham-
bermaid.”

Austria, a hotel for skiers: “Not to

perambulate the corridor in the hours of
repose in the boots of ascension.”

Acapulco: “The manager has personally
passed all the water served here.”

Japan: “Cooles and Heates: If you want
just condition of warm in your room,
please control yourself.”

Hong Kong: “For your convenience, we
recommend courteous, efficient self-
service.”

Hong Kong again: “Ladies have fits
upstairs.”

Rhodes: “Order your summers suit. Be-
cause of big rush, we will execute custom-
ers in strict rotation.”

Tokyo: “Our nylons cost more than
common, but you'll find they’re best in
the long run.”

Bangkok, a dry cleaner’s: “Drop your
trousers here for best results.”

Bangkok, a temple: “It is forbidden to
enterawoman, even a foreigner if dressed
as a man.”

Copenhagen (airline office): “We take
your bags and send them in all direc-
tions.”



CANDID CAMERA
On board the ‘slow boat’ to Perth

Some of the Kuala Lumpur contingent at the Perth Rort.
Left to Right — Justin Gomez, Anthony Lawrence, P.K. Singam (holding the attendance
trophy), S. Sivalingam and G. Arulananthan. Altogether, 15 members from Kelab Apex 40,
Kuala Lumpur, came to Perth for the Rort.

Kuala Lumpur will be hosting the Apex 40 Rort in 1995, and hope to see as many Apex
40 members as possible at both Melbourne in '94 and K.L. in "95..

What was AUArey thinKiNG? ........cccoveeeiueeuesiisseiiieeeis s 2
A prize could be forthcoming for the best answer at the next Melbourne Gippsland dinner.

8



Around the Branches

Featured Club this issue is Apex Old Boys (Dubbo).
(They sent in some photos!! Thanks Gary)

Former Apex Members, now all “over the hill” who were present at the Formation Meet-

ing of the Dubbo Branch of Apex 40 at the Garden Hotel on February 1, 1993.

The Branch was formed at a Formation
Dinner held at the Garden Hotel - Dubbo
on February 1, 1993.

We propose to meet on a monthly basis,
February to November, with no fixed
schedule, meeting place or fixed format.

sent out monthly to all members to advise
them of the upcoming meeting, etc.

Membership qualifications have been set
as “membership is open to all former mem-
bers of any Apex Club and/or associated
WOCO affiliated club, who are over the
age of forty years.” contd.....10

A dinner notice “Over the Hill” will be

L-R: Gary Hayton (Branch Chairman), Lew Hughes (Branch Historian), Ross Giblett

(Programme Director, Tom Warren (Secretary/Treasurer.



At our JULY meeting we
will have a discussion on
dropping the Old Boy name,
changing to Apex 40 Dubbo
and including wives as
members.

Unfortunately we did not
have any representatives at
the 1993 Rort in Perth, time
had beaten us, however, we
have already pencilled in
the Rort in Melbourne in
199 sin o we will be
there!!!!

Owing to the comprehen-
sive cover of the Perth Rort, The now famous sign found in all good hotels, suitably”
we unfortunately don’t have altered to suit the occasion of the Formation Dinner of
space for more news from Apex 40 Dubbo Branch, on 1 February 1993 at Garden
branches in this issue. Hotel, Dubbo.

PROFILE - GLENN ROSSITER

Brought up in a one-horse and two dog
hamlet, “Frankford” in Tasmania.
Worked on the family farm for 18 months
then off to Launceston to become ap-
prenticed as a Carpenter & Joiner.

Joined Apex in 1972, moved to Queens-
land in 1975 with wife of six years, Betty.
Worked as a subbie carpenter, eventually
becoming a registered builder. Moved up
through the Apex ranks to District Gov-
ernor, preceded by Zone 6 Gazette Editor.
In 1982 bought a restaurant in Caloun-
dra, sold it 4 1/2 years later. Was granted
Life Membership of Caloundra # —~x
upon retirement. Started Apex—40
Caloundra, Sunshine Coast early 1987
and attended all Rorts since with Betty.

Enjoys watching motor racing and
cricket on T.V., currently working on
various building projects and enjoying
every minute of it.

Glenn and Betty will be celebrating
their 25th wedding anniversary two days
before the Melbourne Rort.

10



PROFILE - ANDREW JAMES

Andrew was introduced to Apex in
Rylstone/Kandos in New South Wales in
1983 where he was a property manager. He
became involved in the club “bootsand all”,
and, with the support of his wife Pam, he
took on most club portfolios including club
President. In 1987, with 3 fellow Apexians
and wives, they travelled to [loilo Cityin the
Philippines, to attend the 2nd International
Apex Fellowship....one of the highlights of
his Apex career. Later on that year, he
moved to Maroochydore, Queensland and
became a hardware retailer, transferring to
M p,)chyclore Apex Clubwhere he took on
vartous board positions before beingawarded

Life Membership in 1991

Later in 1991 he was instrumental in the
formation of Maroochydore Apex 40 which
currently boasts a membership of 58 mem-
bers. Like most Apex 40 members, he still
keeps in contact with Apexand has recently
completed a 70 page book on the 30 year
history of the Maroochydore Apex Club .

Andrew and Pam have two children;
Margita, 12 and Tim, 10. Heisalso chairman
of the local Scout Group Committee and
when spare time permits he enjoys wearing
out his computer and hopes one day to learn
how toplay golfand travel around Australia.

1993 RORT REPORT

(This potted version of events comes from past Sec./Treas. Sam Mclnnes)

Al those travelling by plane were met at
Perth airport by Guildford Members and
some of the Melbourne/Gippsland and
Tasmanian contingent were met by Greg
Spencer who ferried us by bus to our
motels to settle in before attending the
Registration and

Welcome social. This

Audrey Mcinnes, Trish Tonkin, Mariann

was at the Sandringham Hotel — walking
distance for most — where Bey Foss and
Kathy Rowe issued our passports, after
some critical examination of our “Cre.
dentials” and a threat that should we not
enjoy ourselves we would be deported —
possibly to Rottnest Island. contd.....8

e Spiers and Jan Padgham on the Sunday

evening (slow) boat trip from Fremantle to Perth.

11



Saturday saw us aboard buses to view the
city from Kings Park and then on to the
wine growing areas and see the spectacu-
lar Vines Resort and Golf Club. Along
the coast to the Sorrento Marina and
shopping complex to see the Bond Hotel
especially built for the America’s Cup —
all rooms have a view of the ocean.

“Lunch” wasat Houghton’s Winery with

being elected “surprisingly” unopposed,
as was Andrew James as Secretary/Treas-
urer — Kevin Huxham - a glutton for
punishment — continues with extension.

Outgoing Pres. and Sec. were each pre-
sented with a pair of Jazzy Apex 40 Knick-
ers by Kevin Huxham (Sam says he still
hasn't fitted then on Audrey yet).

From Houghton’s it was back, via the
Guildford Hotel where we had
coffee and cakes, to the motel
torest up for the dinner dance
at Belmont Bowling Club.
The bowling ladies who ca-
tered were a bit non-plusse *

end, but it was enjoyable.

Sunday morning was free
time. Then in the afternoon
buses took us into the city to
board the boat for the Sunday
afternoon Swan River cruise,

8 58 R
Marianne Speirs, Jan & Alan Padgham and Marg Hookey to see the homes of the ex-

cruising (slowly) back to Perth from Fremantle.

wine tasting and finger food, which was
rather disappointing from Guildford’s
point of view, as they didn’t get what was
promised or paid for. The A-G-M- was

held here and resulted in Glenn Rossiter

rich and famous, then on to
Fremantle where we toured that city
before being left to visit markets and
shops etc. Later we rejoined the boat for
our dinner cruise back to Perth. We
cruisedand circled and circled and cruised

and frazzled by the nighte

Bruce Garland (Wynnum / Manly) receives the “Whizzy” trophy from Neil Hookey, with
Glenn Rossiter slowly moving into the picture.

12%



until 10.30 p.m. when we arrived giddy,
well fed and (some members at least) well
sozzled at Perth.

One bus driver come policeman de-
toured through the restaurant and disco
area of North Bridge, also the back alleys
etc. many of which housed places of ill
repute...... Although the lights were on
he refused to stop for closer scrutiny.

Len Rankine (left) and Greg Spencer accept The Horn trophy from Neil on behalf of

Monday was the morning tea farewell
and singing of the Rort song before eve-
ryone departed in different directions to
see the sights of W.A.

Bruce Garland of Wynum/Manly was
the proud winner of the “Wizzie” — some-
thing about something being found in a
urinal (not Bruce, just his name badge!).

ALL IN ALL, ANOTHER GOOD “RORT”

Neil presents Aﬁe&énce trobhy to P K. Singam (Kuala Lumpur). Glenn is now seen
checking out the picture.

Guildford Club. Glenn can now be said to be almost in the picture.



Neil ptants-erne-on congratu/ates Bery/ Grace (Morella). Glenn is now getting the p/cture
and is awaiting his turn (to be president, of course).

APEX/SAFEGARD

THEFT DETERRENT & RECOVERY SYSTEM

On 4 December 1992 the National Board of the association of Apex Clubs of Australia ratified
an agreement & formal contract between the Association & Safegard Pty. Limited in regard to
the marketing of the Safegard Theft Deterrent & Recovery System developed by that company
over the previous two years. [t was agreed that the product would be marketed as a joint venture
product benefiting Apex at Club and National level.

Safegard developed this unique marking system in a positive attempt to make possible the rapid
identification of stolen property, including motor vehicles and pleasure boats. In recent years
‘Community Policing’ and ‘Neighbourhood Watch’ have helped to slow the incidence in theft
of easily disposable items from both private homes and commercial premises, however, theft
continues to increase and to year ended 30 June last rose by 16% nationally. Police until now
have had great difficulty in establishing ownership of recovered stolen property, and because of
this, return of property has been difficult. Similarly, insurance companies frequently experience
difficulty in proving ownership by a policy holder. Safegard intends to greatly reduce these
difficulties by the acceptance of the Safegard system. The system involves the marking of

with an exclusive aluminium disc, details are then recorded on the Safegard computer databas
and in turn made accessible to police and insurance companies on a toll free fax number 24 hours
a day, 365 days a year. Theft DETERRENT is the big plus of this product!

Safegard’s unique identification system offers the added benefit that personal family heirlooms
or treasured valuables unable to be replaced through insurance claims, can be identified by the
Police and returned to their rightful owner.

The Apex/Safegard pack consists of:

10 Security discs, 4 Warning stickers, Registration form and Instruction sheet, Transfer of
ownership form and return envelope

14



Costs are as follows:

Private Household $52.00 per annum
Commercial/Business premises  $52.00 per annum
Motor vehicles $52.00 per annum
Annual renewals are set at $35.00 per annum for all the above.
Income to Apex: Each Apex/Safegard pack sold by a Club will generate $10.00 income to
the club. PS: Ask about the “Money-Back” Guarantee!!
TRIVIA

{The word “trivia” derives from the Latin “tri via”, meaning three roads. Wherever three

roads met, the Romans would erect a signboard to display items of news — “little bits of

information”.)

® Dr. Peter Crapper is a CSIRO scicntist conducting trials on the growth of euca-
lyptus plantations using sewage cffluent. The top performing species is Eucalyptus
r il

* If you're one in a million, that meuns there are another 4,000 people just like
you!

» Little Miss Muffet was a real person — her father was an entomologist, a person
who studies (among other things) spiders!

* Golf enthusiasts in Kabul, Afghanistan, have written to the Royal and Ancient
(the controlling body of golf) sceking a ruling. They want to know — Do you replace
the ball, take two strokes penalty, or play the largest piece you can find when your
ball lands on an anti-personnel mine?

An article from “THE SUNDAY MAIL”, dated Sunday, June 27,1993
about our new National President — Glenn (Chooky) Rossiter.

Apexveteran laments falling membership “Rort” in Perth last month. Mr Rossiter, a
builder, said because Apex 40 was serictly
social there was little he had to do in his new

Coast with the recent election of two locals role apart from putting together a newslet-

to the positions of national president and ter and keeping the clubs coordinated. But
s¢ ary of Apex 40. he said he was concerned about the falling

membership of Apex.

A healthy spivit of fun and communicy
service must be growing on the Sunshine

Ic1s the first ime a Queenslander has been

elected president of Apex 40, the club set *People are too bloody lazy t0 get intn it,”

up for vetired members of the community he said.

service club Apex. Mr Rossiter joined in 1972 when he was
Glenn “Chook” Rossiter, of the Caloun- 27 and said helping the community and

drabranch, is the new president and Andrew becoming involved in speech making and

James, of Maroochydore branch, the new other activities led to self betterment.

secretary. They were elected at the annual evesessesescsseeressane

15



Get your News in — in the
Next Issue of Roaring 40’s

Branches are invited and urged to for- Please forward material to:
ward news & photos of branch activities Andrew James
and other items of interest for publica- 6 Lavarack Crescent
tion in the next issue of Roaring 40's. Buderim, Qld. 4556

Let’s huve photographs and news of Phone {074) 455 463
branch functions so we can see what you THE NEXT DEADLINE 18

look like, and what you get up to....... October 15, 1993

FINANCIAL STATEMENT 1992/93

1991/92 1992/93
$17;15.52 Balance carried forward X1713.67 $1713.67
Add Receipts
644.00 Affiliation Fees 1275.00
147.43 Bank Interest -60.40
200.00 Badge Surplus 150.00
250,00 Rort Advance Refund 400.00
48.12 Fines 1992 Rort 51.05
500.00 Surplus 1992 Rort 600.00
59.90 Printing Refund 59.70
- Cancelled Cheque no ooooo9 64.40
$1849.45 Sub Totzl $2660.55 $2660.55
$3564.97 Tortal Credits $4374.22
Less Expenditure
8.57 State and Federal Taxes etc. 17.53
400.00 1993 Rort Advance 400.00
21238 Postage 205.70
64.40 Per Capitas 91/92, 92/93 190.40
81.35 Stationary —
750.00 Donation (Child Protection) 500.00
306.60 Printing 303.85
2R.00 Engraving e
a— Rort Advance (1994} 1000.00
$1851.30 Sub Total 2617-48 $2617.48
$1713.67 Total Bank Balance $1756.74
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